


Readings for the Week  

April 19 - 22,  2016 
 

Tuesday, April 19, 2016 
8:00 a.m.       Joe and Arlene Rea -  Wedding Anniversary 

        

Wednesday,  April 20, 2016 
8:00 a.m.       + Robert J. Cotton by John Cotton 
      
 

Thursday,  April  21, 2016 
8:00  a.m.      + James O’Connor by Edna Phelps   
 

Friday, April  22, 2016 
8:00 a.m.      + Jim Phelps by Joy Volkening       
              

WEEKEND MASSES - April 23rd and 24th 
Saturday, April  23, 2016 
4:00 p.m.      + Larry Leschke by Sharon Leschke    
      
Sunday, April  24, 2016 
7:15 a.m.      + Paul Hogan by Family  
9:00 a.m.    + Donald Weidner by Maurice Worland 
11:00 a.m.  + Marge Ruiz by Larry Ruiz and 
                        St. Laurence Parish Family 

Mass Intentions  

BAPTISM—Parents are required to meet with  Fr. 
Andrew before the Sacrament of Baptism will be 
celebrated. If you are expecting a baby, please contact  
Fr. Andrew before the delivery of your baby. He can be 
reached at 847-468-6900. Baptisms are celebrated the 1st 
and 3rd Sunday of the month after Mass.  

BULLETIN NEWS—All articles for the bulletin are due 
into the parish office two weeks prior to when you want 
the event to appear. 

Bulletin Briefs 
“All of us are called to offer others an explicit witness to the 
saving love of the Lord, who despite our imperfections offers 
us his closeness, his work and his strength, and gives meaning 
to our lives.” 

PRAYER LIST - For the strengthening in 
faith of all who are afflicted in body, mind or 
spirit please pray for: Eliezer Alejandres, 
Terry Baranowski, Eleanor Bell, Bryan 
Chovancek, Kathleen Camarena, Dennis 
DeBoer, Judy Eckerson, John Fitzgerald, Ron 
Glogowski,  Ellie Grudnowski, John Giuliano, Ed Haering, 
Dave Hajek, Donald Herschlag, Nicholas Holland, Warren 
Honert, Cindy Huyvaert, Joseph Kicinski, John G. Kolakowski, 
Cliff Kramer, Colin Kramer, Helen & Leonard Lajter, Sandy 
Litts, Emily McCullough, Michael Melvin, Lois & Lyle Mousel,   
Jose G. Ortiz, Betty Pekofske, Bonnie Penera, Sandra 
Plazewski, Donna Sardina, Margaret Seyller-Freeman, Mike 
Shannon, Valerie Swan, Richard Tucker, Irene Weidner. 

Stewardship Collection for April 16 & 17, 2016 
•  Total giving this week-   $       7,164.00     
•  Year-to-Date Actual-   $  331,935.50 
•  Year-to-Date Budget-   $  328,000.00 
•  YTD  Surplus/Deficit $       3,935.50  
• Fiscal 2015-16 Full Year Budget….…….....$410,000 
 

Easter Collection  as  of  4/10/16 -  $18,063.75 
THANK YOU 

 

Congratulations and Blessings to the family 
of:    Braeden Lee Joseph Cable  
         son of Erick Lee Cable and 
       Katherine Lee (Anderson) Cable 

We will be clearing the Prayer List the first weekend of 
each month. If you wish to have someone’s name on the 
Prayer List we ask that you contact us monthly. 

                            We pray for the repose of the soul  of  
 Jean Noe, Mother of 

Cathy Illyes and Robert Noe 
and 

William O’Brien, Husband of Rosalie 
 

    We ask God to keep their families 
 in His care! 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTER—Sherman Hospital 
       April  22, 2016 -  Dee Reinhardt 

Monday: Acts 11:1-18; Ps 42:2-3; 43:3, 4;  
 Jn 10:11-18 
Tuesday: Acts 11:19-26; Ps 87:1b-7; Jn 10:22-30 
Wednesday: Acts 12:24 — 13:5a; Ps 67:2-3, 5-6, 8;  
 Jn 12:44-50 
Thursday: Acts 13:13-25; Ps 89:2-3, 21-22, 25, 27;  
 Jn 13:16-20 
Friday: Acts 13:26-33; Ps 2:6-11ab; Jn 14:1-6 
Saturday: Acts 13:44-52; Ps 98:1-4; Jn 14:7-14 
Sunday: Acts 14:21-27; Ps 145:8-13; Rv 21:1-5a;  
 Jn 13:31-33a, 34-35 



Religious Education 
 

Our next class will meet on Wednesday, 
April 20, 2016, at 6:30 p.m.      
 
The FIRST COMMUNION Parent Meeting 
is scheduled  also Wednesday, April 20th,  
at 6:30 pm, in the Church.   At least one parent should 
attend.   
Practice is Thursday, April 28th at 6:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We are now accepting registrations for the 2016/2017 
school year. If you would like more information or a tour 
of St. Laurence School, please call the school office at 
847-468-6100. You may also visit our website at: 
www.stlaurenceschool.com. 
 
 

     Walk for Education is April 22nd. 
The annual Walk for Education fundraiser 
helps keep tuition costs at a reasonable 
rate and encourages our students to 
become physically active. Fr. Andrew will 
be walking with the St. Laurence School 
students and is grateful for anyone who would be willing 
to pledge for him. Pledge envelopes can be returned in 
the Sunday collection basket by Sunday, April 17th.  
 

     Science Night is April 22nd at 6:00 p.m. 
Everyone is invited to attend Science Night on April 22nd 
at 6:00 p.m. in the Parking Lot in front of the School and 
will move into the Cafeteria. 
 

                              School Fundraiser 
 

We are excited to announce a new fundraiser for St. 
Laurence Catholic School, through shop.com, 
www.shop.com/stlaurencechurch 
 

Our School/Church receives a 1-10% off at all of your 
favorite stores and 35% goes back to our school when 

you purchase from 3000 exclusive products 
such as health and nutrition, home and 
garden, pet care, baby care, anti-aging, 
skin care, cosmetics, to name a few. 
 

Come learn on how to save money, but 
also help support our church and school.  We will have 
two overviews on  5/4 at 6:15 p.m.  Please bring your 
family and friends as well. 
 

SHOP, SAVE, AND SUPPORT! 

CAMP WOW! Age of Mercy 
JOIN US FOR…. 

Swimming, Canoeing, Prayer,  Archery, Bible study,  
Campfire, Indoor Gym and Climbing Wall, Worship, Hiking, 

Sports, Music, Skits, Videos...and much more!  
 

What:  4 day, 3 night Catholic Summer Camp 
When:  June 20—23, 2016 
Who:  Any student currently in grade 6, 7, or 8 
Where:  Dickson Valley Camp—Newark, IL 
Cost:  $250 ($50 initial deposit) 
 

REGISTER NOW—Limited Spots! 
 
Contact Briana Collins at the Parish Office (847-468-6900) with 

      I see God in the eyes of every child… 
Every life is precious to God, whatever the  

circumstances.    Blessed Mother Teresa 

                RESPECT  LIFE 
         ONE MILLION ROSARIES 
          FOR UNBORN BABIES 
 

The 2016 multinational ONE MILLION 
ROSARIES FOR UNBORN BABIES prayer 
event is scheduled for May 6th 
(Friday), May 7th (Saturday), and May 
8th (Sunday).  The Rosary will be prayed for the 
following intention:  For an end to the surgical and 
non-surgical killing of the unborn human persons.  
Please be one of the persons who will participate 
in this event.  Rosaries may be prayed individually, 
or as a group activity.  Rosaries may be prayed by 
anyone, any place, and at any time during the 
three days.  Sign-up sheets will be in the Church 
Narthex the weekends of April 23-24 and April 
30-May 1. 
 

ONLINE ROSARY: 
www.ourcatholicfaith.org/onlinerosary.html 
 



Vocations Corner:  Do you Love? (Part Two)     Fr. Keith Romke, Director of Vocations 
 

 After the resurrection, when Jesus asks Peter “Do you love Me more than these?”  Peter responds by saying 
“Yes Lord, You know that I love You.”  After this Jesus asked him 2 more times, meaning that Peter reaffirmed 
his love for Christ 3 times.  This of course undoes the 3 times that Peter had denied Jesus, but I think there is 
another lesson to learn as well:  that we can’t say yes to Jesus just once and be done with it.  For instance if 
after years of being told to make your bed each day and never doing it, if you actually do it one time, your 
parents would never say “Great job, now you’ve conquered bed making and you’ll 
 

 

  MINISTRY MEETINGS 
 
 
 
 

 
    

• April 18, 2016, Monday 
7:00 p.m. Women of “E” - Cafeteria 
• April 20, 2016, Wednesday 
6:00 p.m. Health and Wellness -  Cafeteria 
• April 23, 2016, Saturday 
6:00 p.m. Club Trinity Event—Elgin Lanes Bowling 
• April 25, 2016, Monday 
1:00 p.m. -  Bible Study -  Sacristy and 
7:00 p.m. -  Bible Study  - Sacristy 

Vocations Corner:         Fr. Keith Romke, Director of Vocations 
 

Although we ought to pray for Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious life everyday, today is a very special day 
because it is the Annual World Day for Prayer for Vocations.  It is a day to recall how prayer has borne fruit in 
our own lives and to joyfully pay it forward for men and women throughout the world who have yet to discern 
their call.  So too it is a day to be filled with gratitude for all that God has done in our lives.  It is a day to thank 
God for creating us out of love and in turn for having a plan for the lives of every soul that walks this earth.   
When I was a seminarian, I remember that complete strangers would frequently come up to me and tell me that I 
was in their prayers.  This gave me so much joy and confidence because I knew that I had a whole army of prayer 
warriors backing me up as I continued forward in my desire to follow God’s will each day.  TODAY you have an 
opportunity to be a part of this army for billions of people throughout the world that either do now know yet what 
God is calling them to or that don’t even know that they should be striving to follow God’s plan in their lives!  So I 
ask you to PRAY PRAY PRAY in a special way today and know that it wouldn’t be a bad idea to keep it up tomorrow 
and the next day as well.  HAPPY WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS! 

Post Cinco De Mayo Fiesta  
 

You’re invited to a Post Cinco De Mayo  
Fiesta on Friday, May 6th!   

Enjoy some  authentic Mexican Food, Salsa & Chips,  
Margaritas and Cerveza from 5-8 p.m.  Adults $10, 
Kids 10 and under $5 for dinner. Dinner tickets will 
be available for pre-purchase after all Masses and 
drink tickets can be purchased at the event.  Don’t 
miss out on this fun celebration with your Parish 
Community!   

Hosted by the St. Laurence Hispanic Ministry. 

 

   Club Trinity  
    For Young Adults 

 

    Event:  Club Trinity Event 
 

Where:  Elgin Lanes - Bowling 
When:  April 23, 2016 

 

Time:  6:00 p.m. 
 

Any questions, please call Rebecca 
@ (779) 205-8505 

World Wide Marriage Encounter: 
 By attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend on   
May 20-22 in Crystal Lake, IL or June 10-12 in Oconomowoc, 
WI.  Early registration is highly recommended.  For more 
information visit our website at: alifetimeoflove.org or call  
888-547-5653.   

         Pay the Debt Fundraiser 
 

St. Laurence Catholic Church is holding a  
fundraiser to erase our debt. 

We are encouraging members of the  
Parish to buy a ticket or sell tickets to your 

friends, family and coworkers. 
 

Only 1,000 tickets will be sold at $100 each. 
Tickets go on Sale April 23, 2016. 

The Drawing will be held on the  
Feast of St. Laurence on August 10, 2016. 

GRAND PRIZE   $25,000 
SECOND PLACE   $ 5,000 
THIRD PLACE     $ 3,000 

 

More information to come….. 
 



Mass Time Lector Altar Server Eucharistic Minister 

4:00 p.m. Tom Guetschow Gabe Del Rosario  
and Mason McGraw 

Vickie Muno, Greg Soohov, Lauren Soohov, 
and Debbie Wever 

7:15 a.m. Joan Ziethen Morgan Sajtar 
And Colin Tuftedal 

Marlene Gurley, Deacon Bob Plazewski, 
Loretta Revesz, and Chris Stine 

9:00 a.m. Pam Klein Izabella Del Rosario 
And Matthew Eshoo 

Mary Bruneman, Terry Elliott, Wendy Mann,  
Jamie Szopa and Ron Szopa 

11:00 a.m. Brian Torri Alicia Gurke 
and Tyler Moore 

Veronica Betz, James Kararo, Sandi Shannon, 
Joann Smith and Larry Smith 

Altar Ministry for the Weekend of April 23 & 24, 2016 

We encourage our parishioners to support the busi-
nesses using our bulletin.  This week we highlight: 
 

         Judy LoBianco Nelson—RE/MAX Horizon 
                    Your Area Specialist Since 1976 
            Call (847) 741-JUDY   Website at 741judy.com 

The Elgin Deanery Council of Catholic Women will be  
collecting women’s toiletries (sample sizes) during the month 
of April.  Please place the items in the box in the back of 
Church.  Items needed include:  combs, lotions, shampoos, 
conditioners, soaps, deodorants, small notepads, pens, pencils, 
razors, feminine products, etc. 

We Pray  for Our Military 
 

AIR FORCE: Staff Sgt. Eric Charckon, Major Victoria 
Cramer, Airman Patrick Schubert, ARMY: Sgt. 
Daniel J. Duffy, 1st. Sgt. Eric Case, Cpl. Jennifer 
(Clough) Korfmacher, Sgt. Charles Korfmacher, 1st. Lt. Thomas 
Martin, Sgt. Jacob McDonald, COAST GUARD: Cadet 3rd Class 
Allison Rychtanek, MARINES: Pfc. Patrick Metz, NAVY: Seaman 
Apprentice Terrance M. Alexander, Seaman Recruit Timothy M. 
Alexander, CDR Bettina Sauter, Corpsman Nick Toufexis. May 
God protect them and return them safely to their families. 

  WOMEN OF EVANGELIZATION 
Come meet a gal with Red hair 
who invites you to leave your safe lair.    
      Want to leave the old coop 
       to join a new group?   
Good, ‘cause we’d like you to 
              come in a pair. 
 (For ages 16 through Seniors). 
 

   Women of Evangelization -  April 18th 
7:00 p.m. -  Cafeteria 

 

Tour of Quigley’s St. James Chapel and Chicago  
                               River Walk    
     Wednesday, April 27, 2016 from 9:00 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
  

Join us for a tour of the newly refurbished, St. James 
Chapel in the Archbishop Quigley Center, the former 
seminary for the  Archdiocese of Chicago.  The historic 
chapel sits in the heart of Chicago’s Magnificent Mile.  
 

Its French Gothic Revival design with its arched windows  
guarded by statues of saints  has been called, “a hidden 
jewel” in the midst of a bustling commercial &  residen-
tial neighborhood on Chicago’s Gold Coast.  The day will 
include a tour of  
Chicago’s new Riverwalk with breathtaking views. 
For more information -  www.mayslakeministries.org 

Sunday April 24, 2016 
“By radiating charity and mercy to all our 

neighbors, we provide those much-
needed islands of mercy.  Together, we 

stand against the wind of the throwaway 
culture, and brave its sea of indifference, 
sustained by Jesus who is, as Pope Fran-
cis has called Him, ‘the living face of the 

Father’s mercy.’” 

Open Door Clinic Collection 
This organization ministers to people and 
families with HIV. They have a great need for 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, soap, shampoo, 
toilet paper, laundry soap, socks, hats & 
gloves, breakfast cereals and non-perishable food items. 
There is a box in the back of church.  

This month the dates  are April 23 & 24, 2016. 


